
From: Delore Jones 

Sent: Tuesday, November 05, 2013 3:17 PM 

To: ALL AISD 

Subject: You never know  

 

Mrs. Rhonda Carrigan our wonderful registrar at the middle school was 

doing her normal “keep the  

clock at the volleyball game” duties last night when she noticed a girl 

from Bonham obviously in  

trouble.   She was eating a piece of candy with a group of team mates and  

she was choking.    Mrs.  

Carrigan’s natural ability to take care of others jumped into play and 

she administered the Heimlich  

several times and the candy finally came out.   

 

Thank you Mrs. Carrigan for being a valued employee of Aubrey Middle 

School and coming to that little  

girls rescue!!!  

We are proud to have you on our team!!!  

 

 


